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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 26, 2002

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

On Wednesday afternoon, the Assembly Budget Subcommittee on Transportation held an informational hearing to discuss the impacts of the state budget on transportation funding.  During that hearing, the Legislative Analyst’s Office made a recommendation to increase the loan from the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund from $642 million to $1 billion.  The Governor previously recommended that the TCRF loan $642 million to the General Fund with a back-fill from the State Highway Account to the TCRF fund.  There is concern that the long-term effects of these loans could mean substantial decreases to current STIP projects and possibly through to the next STIP cycle and beyond.  

Staff is currently analyzing the impacts of these recommendations on Los Angeles County’s TCRF and STIP projects and will be preparing more information for the MTA Board.  

Both Senate and Assembly Budget Subcommittees will continue to discuss these matters in the coming weeks.  

The Governor is scheduled to release the May Budget Revision on May 14 at which time more information may become available.  We will continue to work with the Los Angeles County State delegation and the Davis Administration on this issue. 
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